
Castlefrank School Council Minutes
September 25, 2012
Attendance: Ron Henry, Richard Perkins, Kathleen Reid, Jenn Hall, Kora Lee Lehman Piers, Caroline Sewards, Matthew Elmslie, Valerie Cook, Donna Burlock, Sheila Ball, Teri MacDonald, Carol Mothersill, Jilllian Dukes, Carmen Brubacher, Ron Pumphrey, Andrea (Andy) Pumphrey, Shelly Mariner, Nilay Ertemur-Dhatti, Josh Kemp, Erin Yamazaki, Dorothy Forsyth, Kim D’Angelo, Carmen Zafiu, Doaa Aboualam, Sherif Elantil  Absent: Renee Poettcker

Meeting was called to order @ 7:00 p.m. with introductions made around the table of those present.
Minutes from previous meeting were reviewed and approved with amendments. (Caroline Sewards, Jillian Dukes)

Chair Report: (Kathleen Reid/Richard Perkins)

Current chairs requested that they step down from their positions this year after 3 years of holding the position.

Playground Equipment: There is currently a need for proper playground balls for playing 4 square. Balls currently being used (i.e. basketballs) seem unsafe. Last year an inventory was done and items were purchased with council funds to top up baskets. 

Action: Inventory to be done again this year. Perhaps by Dorothy Forsyth and other interested volunteers to outline needs and bring list of items to council to purchase. 

If anyone is interested there is a School Council Training Workshop being held October 13, 2012. More information can be found on the OCDSB website. Look for Icon “School Councils”.

Principal Report (Ron Henry)

Mr. Henry is a parent to two children ages 23 and 21

He is familiar with special needs students as he has a son with Autism. He has been a teacher for many years and was VP of Glashan Public School and Agincourt Public School.

Mr. Henry recounted a story he told to the intermediate students at the start of school about a man who climbed Everest with a team in 1996 and the choices that faced the team. The message he was trying to impart was that “it is what you do when no one is watching that defines who you are”.

Castlefrank is a caring community of both parents and staff. Mr. Evaire our school custodian gave away gumballs to students at the beginning of the year. 

Mr. Henry wanted to convey that each person has a personal responsibility. That it is important to do what is right not only when people are watching but when they are not. He wanted to convey that we as adults are the role models and he wants us to know that it is his will to do what is right for the students and community for this year. He expressed that the well being of students and student learning no matter how difficult the situation is of his top priority. He stated that this is a year of great transition that is not universally welcome and that the focus for this school year will be on the well being of the students and community and its needs for this year; to create a sense of community. Mr. Henry told parents that his door is always open to positive feedback about staff and open to any concerns students and parents have.  It is his hope that communication between staff, parents, and students will be open, clear, honest, and respectful. Mr. Henry trusts that his staff knows what they are doing and he is looking for leadership from staff, students, and parents.  Mr. Henry has been part of creative problem solving at the Board level.
Reorganization:  Enrolment of students is down. One class was lost. The grade three/four split class was dissolved. When it came down to what teacher would have to leave, there was one teacher who found a position that was desirable and volunteered to transfer. That teacher will be missed but we wish her well as she moves on. The current organization is as follows;

One grade 1/2, one grade 2/3, one grade 4, one grade 5, one grade 6, two classes of grade 7, two classes of grade 8, kindergarten classes remain unchanged.

With regards to extra-curricular activities; teachers are making personal decisions about how they are using their time.  At present extra -curricular activities are continuing.  We will have to wait and see how the year will progress. Teachers are being advised to think long and hard about their decisions to volunteer.  As a result there will be some changes to the format of Meet the Teacher. Teachers will be available for an informal classroom visit from 3:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.  At 4:30 p.m. parents are invited to meet the Principal in the gym.

Mr. Henry stated that it is a teacher’s role to have communication with parents on a regular basis as needed and as necessary and that it can be in various forms. 

Mr. Henry is currently updating the school website.

There were parent questions about if football and band will be happening for students this school year and Mr. Henry’s response was that as far as he was aware those activities would be continued. 

A question was asked about class size.  Mr. Henry responded that the grade 2/3 class is 23 students. The hard cap for this grade level is 20 but 10% of classes can be over and thus this year we have one class that is larger than the hard cap. 

Mr. Henry stated that other than the reorganization that occurred, the 2012/2013 start up has been smooth and calm.

Teacher Report (Valerie Cook)

Mr. Tony Wilson is doing Cross Country

Katherine Spears is organizing the Terry Fox Walk/Run

Carissa Blasseg and Anne Marie Hammel are supporting parent volunteers who are running CLIK (Changing Lives in Kenya) charity initiative and group of students. 

We have new permanent faces in the school office. Mrs. Susan Wehrmann is our Office Administrator and Lucy Bridgestock is our afternoon Office Assistant. 

Treasurer’s Report (Jenn Hall for Renee Poettcker)

We are still using Fundscript gift cards to pay Dominoes pizza bill. By doing this we get 10% of funds back to the school.

School Council Financial Final Financial Report for 2011/2012

Opening balance:          $631.52

Total Deposits:            $16,668.70

Fundraising Efforts:    $1285.32

Pizza/Hot Dog Profits: $795.00

Total Withdrawals:      $16,142.09

Closing Balance:           $2939.60

Less Cheque for Gardening <$54.88>

Current Opening Balance:   $2,884.72 *
*does not include funds collected for pizza this year

Fundraising/Volunteer Report (Jenn Hall)

Jenn will be continuing with pizza lunch for this year and is looking for new help to transition to take over the position next year.

Fundraising has been difficult in our community outside of hot lunch orders. We have tried magazines, coffee etc. in past years. 

A parent in attendance asked what the rules for fundraising were in the Public School system. Kathleen Reid responded that money raised by council can be used by means voted on and decided by council members. Money raised by the school is different. 

Mr. Henry informed those in attendance that a Fundraising plan must be submitted to the Board; that school raised funds and school council raised funds are separate but should be coordinated together. Mr. Henry suggested that when deciding how funds should be spent this school year that our focus should be on how to use funds to best suit the needs of our current students and community of this school year and how to make this school year FANTASTIC for EVERYONE and that the funds raised this year be used to that end. 

It was suggested by parent Dorothy Forsyth in attendance that a letter be sent to the parent community informing parents of what use is targeted for funds raised when initiating fundraisers this year. 

Parent Teri MacDonald, also in attendance suggested that we try to coordinate with fundraiser plans at Katimavik for this school year as we share a community with them as well now. 

It was asked by a parent in attendance if a grade 8 trip to Quebec City was still in the plans. Mr. Henry replied that yes plans for such a trip was still on. 

It was suggested that some sort of year end celebration be planned to celebrate the current school year, and the farewell of students and staff leaving at the end of the year be a focus for fundraising as well. 

Communications Corner (Caroline Sewards)

We have a school Wiki that can be accessed via the school website is maintained by Caroline. 

There are babysitters needed for School Council Meetings. Preferably 2 are needed. Grade 9 students can fill the position in exchange for volunteer hour requirements. 

Transition Team/Spirit Committee Discussion (Teri MacDonald)

As previously noted at last meeting it was suggested that a school council sub-committee be formed to assist with the transition of students for the fall. Someone should be chosen to communicate between Katimavik and Castlefrank Schools.
Action: That a definition be made that outlines the roles, responsibilities, and goals of this transition team. That a coordinator be chosen. That a team be made.
Through discussion it was suggested that the key is for both school communities to work together as one community for the good of both.  It was suggested that school council chairs of both schools be given list of the needs of its school and students to keep in mind.  

It was suggested that Thursdays be deemed “Volunteer Days” and a time slot be allotted for spirit activities.  (I.e. Jersey Day, activities teachers vs. Students, door decorating contests)

It was also suggested that it is very important during this transition year that a balance or distinction be made between the farewell of students at the end of the year from grade 4 to 7 and the grade 8 graduation ceremonies. 

Elections for 2012/2013 School Council Executive

Thank you to those executive members stepping down this school year;

Richard Perkins, Kathleen Reid, Renee Poettcker, Brona Little, Kora Lee Lehman Piers 

Thank you to those executive members who will continue in their roles with welcome assistance from new volunteers who will work with them to transition to next year; Jenn Hall, Caroline Sewards 

The new School Council Executive for the 2012/2013 school year is as follows;

Chairs: Carol Mothersill and Carmen Brubacher

Recording Secretary: Kim D’Angelo
Communications Coordinator: Caroline Sewards and Nilay Ertemur

Treasurer: Josh Kemp
Fundraising: Jenn Hall

OCASC Representative:  Josh Kemp

*These positions have been acclaimed* 

Thank you and best wishes to our new executive!

Meeting Adjourned 9:15 p.m.

